
Staff Welfare Association Report 2022 -23 

The Staff Association held various meetings and organized multiple events in the academic year 

2022-23, fostering camaraderie and enhancing the campus atmosphere. Below is an account of the 

key activities undertaken by the association: 

1. Inaugural Meeting (1st June 2022) 
The first meeting of the academic year took place on the 1st of June, 2022. This meeting marked 
the election of new office bearers for the Staff Association and included a session to extend best 
wishes for the new academic year. Recognizing the significant task of the upcoming NAAC visit, 

it was decided that a contribution would be collected from all staff members to support the 
arrangements and ensure a successful visit. 

2. NAAC Preparation Fund 
Following the decision to collect funds for the NAAC visit, a separate meeting was convened to 
discuss the planning and utilization of the collected amount. Dr. Biju R., Assistant Professor, 
Department of Chemistry, was appointed as the coordinator for the fund utilization committee. Dr. 
Saji S., Assistant Professor, Department of Geology, and Dr. Regi S. R., Associate Professor, 

Department of Zoology, were assigned as committee members to oversee the fund’s use. The 
contributions made by all teachers were directed towards beautification efforts on campus, thereby 
creating a welcoming environment for the NAAC team. 

3. Onam Celebrations 
In keeping with tradition, the association organized a celebration for Onam, one of Kerala’s most 
cherished festivals. The event was celebrated with enthusiasm among the staff members, fostering 
a sense of unity and cultural pride. 

4. Victory Day Celebration (5th January 2023) 
The Staff Association organized a "Victory Day" on the 5th of January, 2023, to celebrate the 
college's success in securing an "A" grade in the NAAC reaccreditation process. This achievement 
highlighted the collective effort of the staff, and the celebration served as an occasion to 

acknowledge and appreciate their hard work. 

5. Retirement Send-Off 
A special send-off was organized for the retirement of three esteemed non-teaching staff members: 
Mr. N. Sabu, Office Superintendent; Mr. Ganesh, Clerk; and Mr. Anilikumar, Office Attendant. 

The farewell included a special lunch in their honor, marking their years of dedicated service and 
contribution to the college. 

Conclusion 
The Staff Association’s activities during the academic year 2022-23 greatly contributed to a 
vibrant, cooperative atmosphere within the institution. The events organized not only celebrated 
key milestones but also fostered a sense of unity among staff members. The association remains 
committed to supporting and uplifting the staff community while enhancing the college’s 

environment for future academic pursuits. 
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